Hello – attached is the Election Accessibility Plan for 2022, as well as an updated guideline for Running an Accessible Campaign and Voting Place Accessibility Checklist for 2022. I was hoping to highlight "What's New for 2022" in the Election Plan for the Committee, so that it may be easier to compare with 2018's information:

#### What's New for 2022

### Transportation – Page 5

- the Elections Office is hoping to partner with LTC Specialized Transit to allow customers
  the opportunity to reserve their trip to and from a voting place in advance of any of the
  voting days.
- This initiative would allow electors who use Specialized Transit the opportunity to schedule their trips ahead of the regular or casual bookings.

### Accessible Accommodation Requests for Workers – Page 6

 The Elections office will provide election worker applicants an opportunity to proactively request an accessibility-related workplace accommodation during the worker application process for 2022.

# Dedicated Accessibility Contact Centre on Advance Vote and Voting Day – Page 5

 The Elections Office will provide a separate accessibility information and help phone line on Advance Vote and Voting Day.

### Election Information Available in American Sign Language – Page 4 & 5

- The Elections Office will produce an American Sign Language (ASL) interpreted and closed-captioned "How to Vote" video and accessible pamphlet. This video will be provided at the poll via instant-access QR code.
- Provide on-site ASL interpretation services for the duration of advance vote at City Hall.

## Accessible Ballot Marking Device Improvements – Page 7

 The Elections Office will provide candidates the opportunity to record their name for the ABMD device on a dedicated phone line established by the Elections Office

### Pandemic-related Health and Safety Precautions – Page 5

• If required, the Elections Office will utilize high-visibility physical distancing markers, health and safety pictorial info-graphics at each Voting Place.



Jeannie Raycroft, MPA

Manager, Licensing and Elections City Clerk's Office City of London

London ON N6A 4L9 P: 519.661.4535 x2536

<u>iraycroft@london.ca</u> | <u>www.london.ca</u>

As part of our ongoing efforts to stop the spread of COVID-19, the City of London has made changes to many City services.

Visit our website for the latest information about City services and COVID-19.